
 
 

C L A R E  C O L L E G E  
C A M B R I D G E  

 
 

Clare College is Registered Charity No.: 1137531 
Trinity Lane Cambridge CB2 1TL 

www.clare.cam.ac.uk 

 
 

March 2023 
 

Dear Employee 
 
 
This letter is to confirm our recent conversations and your decision to exchange part of your salary for 
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Please fill in your details and tick the boxes which represent your choices. 
Deliver your completed form to Sally Hewings before 8th March 2023. 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 
 

Are any other factors important? 

 

�x Salary exchange could affect an employee’s future entitlement to certain state benefits, 

including the receipt of tax credits. 

If an employee’s earnings were to fall below a certain level (currently £ 6,396 per year) then 

that employee would no longer be eligible for:  

�x statutory sick pay 

�x statutory maternity, paternity or adoption pay 

�x incapacity benefit  

�x jobseeker’s allowance  

 

�x Tax credits depend on family income and circumstances and they are administered by 

HMRC.  More information about the possible effect of salary exchange on the amount of 

tax credits is available by calling the HMRC help-line : 0345 300 3900. 

 

�x If not enough NIC is paid on earnings, an employee’s state pension entitlement benefits 

may be reduced on retirement so this needs to be considered too. The HMRC website 

contains a useful prediction tool : Check your State Pension forecast - GOV.UK 

(www.gov.uk)  

�x Salary exchange should not reduce an employee’s earnings to a level which is less than 

the national minimum wage which means that, for anyone earning less than about £ 18,000 

per year for a full-time job, care should be taken when considering a salary exchange 

scheme. 

�x For some individuals, such as those earning less than the annual tax-free earnings limit 

(the so-called ‘personal allowance’), the making of pension payments via a salary 

exchange scheme might be less tax efficient than the more traditional ‘net pay’ method 

used to date for members of our defined contribution schemes.  

�x There is a very low risk that choosing to switch to a salary exchange method of making 

pension contributions could have a detrimental impact on the amount of borrowing that the 

employee might be able to secure.  Because the College provides a detailed breakdown of 

salary on payslips, and provides lenders with references which declare the original 

‘reference’ salary levels, the risk is minimal. Nonetheless staff are advised to consider their 

probable future needs for loans, overdrafts, mortgages, credit card limits, income protection 

insurance benefits and redundancy entitlements before making a switch. 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

Would salary exchange affect any employment benefits which are salary-related? 

 

No.  Salary-related benefits, such as life assurance are always based on the ‘reference’ 


